
Brunswick Reformed Church 
3535 Grafton Road – Brunswick, OH 44212  

Lead Pastor- Dan Toot  

Associate Pastor- Jay Carroll 
 

Worship Services 

Sunday  9:00  &  10:30 am 

Adult Sunday School 9:00 & Children’s Sunday School 10:30am 

www.b-r-c.org 
 

Where the love of Jesus is transforming lives…. 



Welcome to Brunswick Reformed Church’s worship celebrations.  

To make our mutual experience more enjoyable today please: 

 

1.  Relax - At BRC you can rest assured that you will not be embarrassed, 

singled out, or put on the spot. 

 

2.  Fill Out a Welcome Card - These can be dropped in the offering plate 

later. The information won’t be misused, and will help us know who’s been 

here.  It’s also a great way to drop a note to, or request a contact from, a staff 

member. 

 

3.  Ask for Prayer - If you have a prayer concern to share, pick up a prayer 

request form from the cart in back.  Give completed forms to an usher or the 

pastor before the service begins. 

 

4.  Know There Are Options for Children –  

• The small room in the right rear corner has rocking chairs where little 

ones can be rocked, quieted or nursed. 

• We have an excellent nursery for ages 0-3 at the far end of our education 

wing. 

 

5.  Join Us for Fellowship - Coffee and juice are served in the fellowship 

area after each service.  Join us and get acquainted.  We do ask that you not 

take drinks into worship with you. 

 

6.  Do Not Feel Obligated to Give - If you are a first-time guest, please do 

not feel obligated to participate in the offering.  This is a time when members 

and regular attendees honor God by giving to his work through this church.  

Let today be our gift to you. 

 

7.  “Give by Text” is available. Simply send a text to 330-239-8652 with 

the amount you would like to contribute.  

 

8.  BRC is on the web www.b-r-c.org 

 
Who Is BRC? We are a member of the Reformed Church in  

America, a Protestant denomination that goes back to the Reformation 

period in Europe when the Church was “reformed” according to the 

Word of God. 

We are a mixture of Christians from many denominational  
backgrounds, all seeking to grow in our spiritual maturity as we live 
by faith with Jesus as our forgiver and leader.   

Sunday, June 23 

Greeters (9) – Phil Carroll 

 (10:30) – Jim and Eileen 

Smalley 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Renee Garapic, Ashley Kramer 

  

Ushers (9) – Guy Lenart, Holly  

Piorkowski 

(10:30) – Phil Carroll, Bonnie Ansel 

   Assisting – Bob Besida, Eric Kramer 

  

Hospitality Team – Carroll, Sweet 

  

Elder – Vince Taddeo 

Deacon – Marvin Rogers 

Sunday, June 16 

Greeters (9) – Dennis Parker 

 (10:30) – Mark Herbert 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Kelly and Brian Kenderes,  

Madison Hansel 

  

Ushers (9) – Earl Holzheimer, Bill  

Piorkowski 

(10:30) – Donna Cook, Mark Herbert 

   Assisting – Phil Carroll, Bonnie Ansel 

  

Hospitality Team – Feeney, Lenart 

  

Elder – Patty Carroll 

Deacon – Donna Cook 

SERVING AT BRC 

Sunday, June 9 

Greeters (9) – Gail Bindel 

 (10:30) – Kelly Rhue 

   

Nursery (9) – as needed 

(10:30) –Sheri Niedermyer, Maddie Cook 

  

Ushers (9) – Bob Jacobs, Dennis Parker 

(10:30) – Gary Brualdi, Ilze Fultz 

   Assisting – Pete Nixon, Donna Cook 

  

Hospitality Team – Walker,  

Reichenbach 

  

Elder – Steve Zapotechne 

Deacon – Jim Niedermyer 

To get a cd of any of our sermons, 
simply write “cd” and the requested 
date on your Welcome Card. You’ll 
find your requested cds on the shelf 
across from the kitchen. The sermon 
audio files and bulletins are available 
on the church website www.b-r-c.org. 

http://www.b-r-c.org


Sheri Niedermyer’s tests came back as not being cardiac related for her 
chest pains last Sunday.  Praise God that it was nothing serious and that 
she is feeling better now. 
 
Please keep Marvin and Susan Rogers and their family in your prayers. 
Marvin’s cousin Kristen Redd passed away this week. 
 
 
Continue faithful in prayer for those with ongoing health concerns:  
Rhonda Blauser, Biagio Boytim, Marie Buser, Bob Cooperrider, Rick  
Demeter, Nancy & Bob Hanwell, Rose Murray, Eileen Raich, Gini 
Reinke, Kathy Rogoff, Ted Szenger, & Margaret Zapotechne. Continue 
to pray for our military personnel. 

 

Praise report! Join us in wishing  Sue George a  

happy 90th birthday on June 14th! 

Welcome to Worship! 
Order of Worship 

*Heart Preparation  

*Time of Praise 

*Prayer 

*Recite catechism/ confession/ creed 

*Announcements  

*Message 

*Prayer Concerns/ Congregational Prayer (giving of our offerings)  

*Time of Praise  

*Doxology/ Benediction/ The Lord’s Blessing 

Heidelberg Catechism 
 
Question 94.  What does the Lord require in the first commandment?  
 
Answer. That I, not wanting to endanger my own salvation, avoid and 
shun all idolatry, sorcery, superstitious rites, and prayer to saints or to 
other creatures.  
 
That I rightly know the only true God, trust him alone, and look to God 
for every good thing humbly and patiently, and love, fear, and honor 
God with all my heart.  
 
In short, that I give up anything rather than go against God’s will in any 
way.  



REACT Student Ministries.... 
For Sunday, June 9th 
 

We will be continuing Sunday school and our 
Experiencing God series through the  
summer except on gathering Sundays.   
 
 

Join us at 9am for this awesome study. Seniors are welcome to stay with 
us through this study. 

Sunday June 9, 2019 
 

 9:00 am: Worship service 

  Prayer in the Bible class, Green Room 
 

10:30 am.:   Worship Service 
 

10:45 am: Children’s Sunday School (dismissed from service) 

  Grades (grade at Sept 1, 2019) 1-6th, Green Room  

 
 
This Wednesday at 7:00pm 
will be our monthly “Our 
hour of power” prayer time 
for June.  Please come and 
pray with us. 
 

Vacation Bible School Volunteer Opportunities 
 

Vacation Bible School for this year will be July 8-12 and runs from  
6:30-9:00pm every day.  This is a huge church-wide event so we need  
“all hands on deck” for this as much as we possibly can.  Last year we  

had 171 different kids here throughout the week and we hope to make  
it even bigger this year!   

Listed below are the different teams you can join to help out. 
Please sign up and let us know if you can be there every day, or just on  

certain days.  Signups will be in the fellowship area today . 
   

Teams to Serve On 
 

Craft Team – Members of the craft team will plan what crafts to do during 
the week, do some collecting of supplies needed before the week, and 
help the children make the crafts every night. Team Lead Lynn Reichle 

 

Decorating Team – Members of the decorating team will put together a 
vision of what the church will look like according to our theme of  

       Power Up, Raising Your Game.  Then they will make the church look 
amazing during the days and weeks leading up to VBS.  

       Team Lead Steph Beck 
 

Kitchen Team – The kitchen team comes up with snacks for the kids to 
enjoy every night and does some collecting of supplies needed before 
the week.  During the week you portion out snacks and have them 
ready for the kids.  Team Lead Annette Haynes 

 

Performance Team – The performance team will lead the skits and help 
lead the music for the openings and closings every night.   

       Team Leads Melissa Raich (skits) and Pastor Dan (music) 
 

Recreation Team – The recreation team comes up with various games and 
fun activities before the week, and makes sure all the kids are having a 
good time.  Team Lead Jonathan Fitzgerald 

 

Registration Team – The registration team makes sure that we have  
       information for all the kids during the week of VBS.   
       Team Lead Andrea Nixon 
 

Security Team – The security team makes sure that all of the kids are safe 
and the parking lot is well sorted out during the week of VBS.   

       Team Lead Pete Nixon 
 

Teaching Team – The teaching team will be in the classrooms teaching the 
children every night and preparing the lessons before the week of 
VBS.  Team Lead Michelle Morgan 



JULY 8-12 

6:30PM-9:00PM 

BRUNSWICK REFORMED CHURCH 

REGISTER ONLINE  

www.b-r-c.org 

THIS WEEK: 

   

Monday: GriefShare, 7pm-9pm, Green Room 

  Elders meeting, 7pm, meeting office 

 

Tuesday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area 

  

Wednesday: Morning Bible study, 10am-12pm, Green Room 

 studying Experiencing God 

 “Our Hour of Power” Prayer night, 7pm, Sanctuary 

  

Thursday: REFIT®, 6:30-7:30pm, Fellowship area  

  Worship Team rehearsal, 7:15pm 

 

Friday:  Shining Stars meet at Southwest Commons at  

  1:30 p.m., studying Hebrews 

    

Saturday: REFIT®, 9am-10am, Green Room 

  Men’s Breakfast, 9am, Fellowship area 

Our offering for 6/2/19 was $7,984.00 towards the annual budget.   

Total weekly needed for budget is $8,173.00.   

This Saturday at 9:00am we 
will be having our men’s 
breakfast.  Any males 18 and 
over are invited. Please write 
“Men’s Breakfast” and the  
number of men attending so 
that we can have enough food. 
 



Are you an adult looking for a way to 
serve others?  Would you be willing to 
help build a house for a family in 
need?  Would you be willing to take as 
little as one half day off of work to make 
this happen?  If you answered yes to 
these three questions than we invite you 
to join us as we join Habitat for  
Humanity for a house build on September 
17th and 18th.  It's local - in  
Independence, OH.  So you can still sleep 
in your own bed.  It's free - Traveler's  

Insurance has funded the project but they can't provide all the labor 
needed.  The work will have plenty of instruction and support given 
through Habitat, so anyone can do it.  And there are 3 time slots to 
choose from - Sept.17th from 12:30-3:30pm, Sept.18th from 9:00-noon, 
and Sept.18th from 12:30-3:30pm.  You can choose one time slot or sign 
up for all three.  Don't miss out on this amazing opportunity to serve in 
the name of Christ, and build the entire frame of a house for a family in 
need.  The work will include measuring, cutting, organizing, nailing,  
assembling and raising up the walls of a house.  Please contact Pastor 
Dan with any questions and write "Habitat Build" on your welcome card 
if you are interested.    

 

SAVE THE DATES: 

 

 June 23  Brunswick Summer Celebration  

    parade  

 June 30  Gathering Service at 10:30am 

 July 8-12  Vacation Bible School 

 August 11  All Church Picnic 

 September 17-18 Adult mission trip Habitat build 

Back in April we had an "All Church Meeting" 
and we shared the 2019 goals for BRC that our 
Consistory established back in January.  One of 
those goals was to "develop and communicate a 
clear vision of corporate worship here at BRC  
(a worship identity).   
 
The Consistory has been working diligently on 
this and would like to hear any feedback that the 
congregation may have that can help us in the 

pursuit of reaching this goal.  If you would like your voice to be heard, 
please email or call either of the pastors or any of the elders  
(Vince Taddeo, Patty Carroll, Steve Zapotechne, Melissa Raich, and 
Rick Meyer).   
 
Thanks for your support in all of this, and please lift up the Consistory in 
prayer as they continue to seek to lead us forward as a church! 


